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What a year my friends! 
 
Pandemic, FPSS, FSE and CSQ negotiations, head office renovations and all this without having the chance 

and the privilege to meet you from time to time to reinforce our decisions and energize us.  I have missed 

you immensely and look forward to seeing you again.  Hopefully our 2021-2022 school year will be a little 

more normal. 

Until then, I wish you all a great summer, enjoy life, you never know when everything might turn around.  I 

look forward to seeing you in our beautiful region! 

Syndically,  

 

Monica Chiasson, president 

Dear colleagues, 

I would like to wish each and every one of you a very happy 
vacation.  May this break bring you rest, pleasure and happiness 
with your families! The year 2020-2021 has been particularly busy 
and you all deserve this summer break. 

A huge THANK YOU for all the work accomplished during these 

special times. 

THANK YOU for your participation in union life, your constant 

support. 

It is from this solidarity and commitment that we draw the energy 
and convictions that drive us ! 

Syndically yours ! 

 
 

Sheila Leblanc, vice-president 



Another eventful year comes to an end. 

Another different year with many health 

rules. But once again you have done well. 

The return to the green zone is just in time 

for you to enjoy the upcoming vacations.  I 

wish you a beautiful sunny vacation with 

happiness galore. 

Have a great summer   

 

Mélanie Albert 

Finally, summer is upon us. I wish you a relaxing and 

fun vacation season for you dear colleagues. It has 

been my pleasure to have advised you for part of the 

2020-2021 year.  It is finally time to think of you and 

congratulate you on the hard work you have put in 

throughout this particular year.  Please feel free to 

contact me with questions regarding your EI 

applications or other matters. 

See you soon… 

 

Melly Rioux 

Maternity leave 

A reminder to all those who are due to give birth this summer.  Don't forget to call the 

service center to inform them of your due date. 

And until June 30th, we are available to answer your questions or to write your letters 

requesting your maternity or parental leave. 

ATTENTION 

You may have received or will receive an e-mail from gum=lacsq.org@sandbox.mgsend.net with the 
subject line : You have been invited to sign an electronic membership card for your union. 

This message is secure and you can open it without fear because it is sent to you by the CSQ following a 
request from SERF.  It will allow you to proceed with the electronic signature of your membership card. 



Your details have change ? 

If so, don’t forget to let us 
know your new mailing or 
email address, new phone or 
cell number. 


